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           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies and Magistrates 
 
SUBJECT:  Teslin Base Driver License, Permit and Non-Driver Identification Cards 
 
Effective September 27, 2013, the New York State Department of Motor Vehicles ceased 
issuing the Teslin base style of driver license, permit and non-driver identification card 
(DL/ID).  Only the redesigned polycarbonate DL/ID is being issued.  NYS DMV has 
issued both styles over the last two months as the redesigned polycarbonate DL/ID was 
phased in.   
 
Refer to memo “P” 18/”M” 12 for more information regarding the redesigned 
polycarbonate NYS DL/ID card.   
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff, including all road patrol 
enforcement.  Thank you. 
 
 Barbara J. Fiala 
 Commissioner 


